Олимпиада «Ломоносов 2013» Очный тур по английскому языку 5-9 кл. г. Москва

Часть 1. 20 баллов

For questions 1-10, read the text below and decide which answer best fits each gap. Выберите правильный вариант из предложенных.

Trees are important because they 1 _____ as natural windbreakers. They reduce the 2 _____ of the wind and this means that we spend less money on heating our houses in the winter. They also give us shade in the summer so we save 3 _____ cooling costs, too. Trees are 4 _____ the world's umbrellas. The shade they provide protects us from ultraviolet radiation and they reduce the impact that 5 _____ winds can have on the land. In this way, too, they protect the land from soil erosion. 6 _____ rainfall can wash the sod away if there are no trees. The tops of the trees catch a lot of the water and 7 _____ it drip gently onto 8 _____ ground. Also, the roots of the trees hold the soil together so it does not wash away.

Trees soak up carbon dioxide or CO2 from the atmosphere and store it in the wood 9 ______ it is burnt or rots. They release oxygen as part of this process, too. Let's not forget that trees give shelter and food for millions of species of plants and animals. 10_____, trees protect people and wildlife from noise, dust and air pollution.

1.	A perform	B act	C do
2.	A affect	B fact	C effect
3.	A in	B on	C with
4.	A like	B as	C such
5.	A heavy	B pouring	C strong
6.	A Heavy	B Biting	C Thick
7.	A allow	B let	C permit
8.	A the	B a	C –
9	A unless	B unlike	C until
10.	A But	B And	C Also

All in all, trees are good for our health and the health of the planet.

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET

Часть 2..... 20 баллов

Write **one** word in each gap. Вставьте в каждый пропуск ОДНО слово.

When I was younger I 1 ______ the chance to study dress design. Some people came to my school and they saw some of my drawings. They 2 ______ quite excited and said that I could become a famous designer if I worked hard. They even offered 3 ______ pay for my training. The trouble was, I would 4 ______ to leave home and I didn't want to do that - and 5 ______ did my parents. Besides, I had already 6 ______ offered a job in an office and 6 ______ pay seemed quite good - at the time. Of course, the job wasn't anywhere near 8 ______ good as I thought it was 9 ______ to be. Just think, I could be wealthy now running my own fashion house, perhaps. Who knows? I 10 ______ I had accepted that offer. I often regret it, you know, even now. If only I had been more adventurous at the time! Oh well, that's life, I suppose.

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET

What questions would you ask these famous American and British people if you had the chance?

Какие вопросы бы Вы задали этим знаменитым американцам и британцам, будь у Вас такая возможность?

1	Did you ever realize that you brought about a	Α	Edgar Allan Poe
	revolution in physics with your theory of relativity?		8
2	Did you ever think that your reign of 63 years	B	Abraham Lincoln
	would be the longest in the history of Great Britain?		
3	Do you know that some believe that you were the		Albert Einstein
	first to write a detective story?		
4	Do you know that some people now doubt if you	D	Charles Darwin
	ever existed?		
5	Do you know that you lost your life in the battle	Ε	Henry VIII
	that ended in the greatest British naval victory?		
6	How did you come up with the idea of natural	F	George Washington
	selection?		
7	Were you proud to become the first president of the	G	Horatio Nelson
	United States?		
8	What does your 'I Have a Dream' speech mean?	Η	William Shakespeare

9	Why did you behead your wives?	Ι	Queen Victoria
10	Why did you decide to abolish slavery?	J	Martin Luther King

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET

Часть 410 баллов

Read the text and answer the questions. Прочитайте текст и ответьте на вопросы.

The tips on staying safe in our daily lives are all common sense and many of them you may have been told already by your parents. But here's a reminder of the most important things.

First of all, it is a good idea to let someone know your plans. Going to a party? Then say where you are going, who you are going to be with, and give an estimated time of when you will be back, and so on. In this way, if anything should go wrong, someone will be able to raise the alarm. If possible, leave details of a phone number where you can be contacted in case of an emergency.

Next, be careful who you spend your time with. It is never a good idea to speak to complete strangers, unless you have been introduced to them by someone you know. After all, we cannot always trust people, so it is better to play safe.

However, if someone tries to make you go somewhere with them against your will, the best thing to do is to shout as loudly as you can, so that you can get away from them. Never be forced to do anything you don't want to do.

Sometimes you may place yourself in a dangerous situation by mistake: for example, you might find yourself a little lost while shopping in town. In such a case, do not panic – simply ask a responsible adult to help you find your way. This could be a police officer, a shop assistant or a woman with a child. Of course it is better to prevent this from happening – stay with a group of friends as far as possible. Think carefully, think safety!

3

- 1. The advice provided in the text
 - 1. has a widespread meaning.
 - 2. is based on good judgment.
 - 3. is intuitive.
- 2. If you get into trouble,

1. the people whom you informed of your whereabouts will activate a security alarm.

- 2. the people around you will scream very loudly.
- 3. the people who know where you are will alert the emergency services.
- **3.** The writer believes that
 - 1. after everything that has happened to you, you will never trust anyone.
 - 2. not all people should be trusted.
 - 3. all strangers are dangerous.
- 4. You should scream for help
 - 1. if anyone makes you do anything you don't want to.
 - 2. if anyone is a threat to your future.
 - 3. if anyone wants to steal your rightful inheritance.
- 5. If you get lost,
 - 1. only women with children can help you.
 - 2. you should ask an adult authority figure.
 - 3. you should panic only when your friends are not around.

TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET

Часть 540 баллов

Describe the photo below. Answer the following questions:

- What can be seen in the photo?
- Where might the picture have been taken?
- What emotions does it raise in you?

Write your answer in 100-150 words.

(Опишите фотографию, отвечая на вопросы: что изображено на фотографии, где она могла быть сделана, какие эмоции она у Вас вызывает. 100-150 слов).



TRANSFER YOUR ANSWERS TO THE ANSWER SHEET